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CONTACT INFORMATION 

 
Willow Lake News 
Anzac Municipal Office 
105B-4 Christina Drive 
Anzac, AB T0P1J0 
Ph.: 780-334-2298 
Fx: 780-334-2238 
 
Anzac Municipal Office Hours: 
Monday-Friday: 8:30 am-12 noon, 1 pm-4:30 pm. 
 
Closed: 
Saturday-Sunday 
December 25 - 26, 2017. 
January 1, 2018  
 
If you have an urgent question or concern, please ca; tjje 
Call the PULSE Wood Buffalo call line 24/7 at  
780-743-7000. 
 
 

 
 
Community Contacts 
 
Animal Control  780-743-8997 
Anzac FCSS    780-334-2450 
Anzac Gas Station  780-334-2115 
Anzac Grocery  780-334-2710 
Anzac Rec. Board  780-334-2424 
Anzac Recreation Centre 780-793-6900 
Anzac School   780-334-2271 
ATCO            1-800-668-2248 
Bill Woodward School  780-334-0818 
Nexen Community Office  780-334-2850 
Public Nurse   780-791-6271 
RMWB Bylaw   780-788-4200 
RMWB Roads   780-743-7859 
RMWB Social Programming 780-714-4724 
Willow Lake Church  780-334-0005 
WLCA Office   780-334-2679 

  
All Emergencies call 911

 

 

 

 

RMWB NOTICES 
Welcome to the December edition of our 
Willow Lake News.  
 
Due to the Hall renovations, weôre temporarily 
located at the Anzac Recreation Centre until the 
spring of 2018.  

 
Wishing everyone a blessed Christmas and   
a peaceful New Year!   
 
Willow Lake News can be picked up at the 
following locations: 

Anzac Community Hall 
Anzac Esso 
Anzac Grocery 
Anzac Recreation Centre 
Fort McMurray First Nationôs Store 
Gregoire Lake Estates - nearby mail boxes 
Willow Lake Baptist Church  
WLCA Office  

 
For more information or to receive an electronic 
copy of this newsletter, please contact Viola at 
780-334-2298 or email:  
viola.pindog-seguin@rmwb.ca   
 
Willow Lake Newsletter can be accessed by 
visiting the following site at: 
http://www.rmwb.ca/living/communities.anzac.htm 

 
SUBMISSION DEADLINE for January 2018 
edition is: Thursday, December 21, 2017.   

 
Next Issue:  

January 2nd  
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WARD 4 COUNCILLOR REPORT  
 
  

   
 

On December 8th, is the Lil Wolves Festival of Trees/Ugly Sweater Christmas Party. The 
Christmas trees will be auctioned off at the Ugly Sweater Christmas party. The annual Anzac 
Christmas Bazaar will be on December 9th. Also on the 9th ÉÓ "ÒÅÁËÆÁÓÔ ×ÉÔÈ 3ÁÎÔÁ ÁÎÄ 3ÁÎÔÁȭÓ 
×ÏÒËÓÈÏÐȢ !ÎÚÁÃȭÓ συÔÈ !ÎÎÕÁÌ #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ #ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ $ÉÎÎÅÒ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÈÅÌÄ ÏÎ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ ρπth.  
Conklin will be having the School Christmas Concert on December 13th. The School Christmas 
concert in Anzac will be on December 20th.  Mayor Scott and Council members have been 
invited to most of the events.  
 
The new Council toured all the rural hamlets in Ward 4 this past month. Council and members 
of CRDAC toured through the Conklin multi-plex (which is under construction) and Pine Lane. 
We also stopped in Janvier and toured the fire hall. In Anzac we toured the Anzac Recreation 
Centre. Wade Chouinard, who is a member of the Willow Lake Community Association, was 
the tour guide for Gregoire Lake Estates. 
 
Myself and Councillor Lalonde attended the launching of the new volunteer fire department in 
Janvier. I am so pleased to see that Janvier now has a volunteer fire department. This service is 
essential to the community. Congratulations to Fire Chief Jules Nokohoo and his team. I have 
attached the picture to my newsletter. 
 
I attended the Alberta Association of Municipal Districts and Counties (AAMDC) in November. 
The AAMDC is a voice for all the rural districts in Alberta. During the conference the Wood 
Buffalo delegation, which included myself, Mayor Scott, and Councillors Lalonde, Peddle, and 
Balsom, held formal meetings with several Ministers. We met with Minister Shannon Phillips 
(Minister of Parks and Environment) on easements, development and caribou migration in 
Ward 4. Other formal meetings were with Minister Jansen (Minister of Infrastructure) to 
discuss Willow Square continuing care timelines, Minister Feehan (Minister of Indigenous 
Affairs) to discuss rural water and sewer projects, and with Neal Reynolds from Alberta 
Transportation on projects on Highway 881, Highway 63, and the future project of the East 
Clearwater Highway. 

- See page 4 

#ÏÕÎÃÉÌÌÏÒȭÓ .Å×Ó 2ÅÐÏÒÔ - December 2017 

 
 
There are many Christmas events occurring throughout Ward 
4.  The Fort McMurray &ÉÒÓÔ .ÁÔÉÏÎ ΠτφψȭÓ ÁÎÎÕÁÌ #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ 
Christmas Celebration is at the Anzac Recreation Centre. The 
Rural Senior Christmas Celebration is in Janvier. 
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The Council delegation also had conversations with Lori Sigurdson (Minister of Seniors and 
Housing) and Shaye Anderson (Minister of Municipal Affairs). Mayor Scott also questioned 
Minister Hoffman in front of all convention delegates on the future of the aging-in-place project 
for Willow Square. I also expressed in front of the convention delegates the need to continue 
with the AAMDC conferences as a separate entity, rather than joining with the Alberta Urban 
Municipalities Association, which is a voice for all urban centres. My concern is that if we join 
with the AUMA we will be a minority voice. We also partook in break out sessions, which for 
me included the intermunicipal collaboration framework and an intermunicipal development 
plan. These are new Municipal Government Act requirements. The other break out session was 
on ways to handle conflict within Council. 
 
For any good deeds or concerns please e-mail jane.stroud@rmwb.ca or telephone 780-799-
6024. 
  
 
 
 
 

Ȱ,ÁÕÎÃÈÉÎÇ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÎÅ× 6ÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒ &ÉÒÅ $ÅÐÁÒÔÍÅÎÔ ÉÎ *ÁÎÖÉÅÒȱ 
 

 

mailto:jane.stroud@rmwb.ca
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RMWB NEWS 

 

Important Notice 
 
Please remove garbage bins off the road or shoulder after your bins have 
been emptied, pull them back onto your property.  They are in the way of service and public vehicles. 
 
Household waste (black) will be emptied every week. 
Recycling Bins (light blue & dark blue) will be emptied alternate weeks. 
 
Friday, December 1, 15 & 29 light blue bins 
Friday, December 8 & 22 dark blue bins 
 
 

 
Water and Garbage Services 
 
If you are a new resident to the community and require water delivery, you must fill out an application at the 
Anzac Municipal Office.  If you are leaving or moving to a new location and no longer require this service, it is 
your responsibility to complete a utility termination form or you will continue to be billed. If you have any questions 
please feel free to contact your local Municipal Office @ 780-334-2298 or the Regional Municipality Pulse Line 

780 743-7000. 
 

 

Paying Your Utility Bill 

 
The Regional Municipality of Wood Buffalo provides water, sewer and garbage collection services to homeowners. 

Utilities are billed once every two months.  
 
 

Utility Payment Options 

¶ Pay in person at the Anzac Municipal Office. ( we accept cash or cheque only) 

¶ Pay online through your financial institution using "Wood Buffalo Utilities" as the payee.  

¶ Mail a cheque to:  Regional Municipality of Wood Buffalo, 105B-4 Christina Drive, Anzac, Alberta, T0P 
1J0 

¶ Sign up for the pre-authorized utility payment plan (details below).  
 
 

 
Pre-Authorized Utility Payment Plan (PUPP)  
 
PUPP is a convenient way for residents to pay their utility bills through direct debit from their bank accounts. You 
can sign up for a pre-authorized payment plan if your utility account is not in arrears and you have a chequing 
account at a financial institution.  
 
You can pick up a PUPP application form at the Municipal Contact Office or at Municipal Building, 9909 Franklin 
Avenue, Fort McMurray, AB T9H 2K4. 
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Get Involved in the 2018 Alberta Winter Games! 

  

Wood Buffalo will play host to the 2018 Alberta Winter Games from Feb. 16 to 19.  

Alberta Games volunteers make a big difference in the lives of our young athletes 
through their generous contributions of time, skill and commitment. Join the team and 
volunteer today. 

To register, visit the Alberta Winter Games page. 

https://albertasport.ca/alberta-games/winter-games/volunteer/
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COMMUNITY CORNER 
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BIRTHDAYS 
 

Hitchens Kreutzer                             

Jaidan Steil 

Colton Cheecham 

Sylvia Dillman 

Kennedy Marten 

Alex Klassen 

Benjamin Kreutzer 

Judy Cheecham 

Wesley Cheecham 

Stacey Czibere 

Chelsey Velders 

Marcel Lehoux 

Kathy Cheecham 

Cole Mckenzie 

Jerelyn Joy Seguin 

Lillian Cheecham 

Cody Velders 

Jenny Janvier 

Wileen Cree 

Shealyn McGale 

Makayla Wooden 

Rose Pratt 

Ed Heinish 

Viola Pindog-Seguin 

Tayla Farnham 

Jared McEvoy 

Rachel Murphy Eigner 

Cindy Cockerill 

Tylor Bourque 

Lars Olson 

Cameron Cree 

William Hunnersen 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 
 

Laura and Marc Cote 

December 27th 

 

Karen and Rick Janvier 

December 31st 

 

 

 

December 3 

December 3 

December 3 

December 7 

December 7 

December 8 

December 9 

December 9 

December 9 

December 9 

December 10 

December 10 

December 11 

December 11 

December 13 

December 13 

December 14 

December 14 

December 14 

December 15 

December 15 

December 20 

December 21 

December 22  

December 23 

December 23  

December 25 

December 27 

December 29 

December 29 

December 29 

December 30 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WLCA News 
 
The Willow Lake Community Association 
will be holding their monthly meeting on 

Monday, December 11, 2017. 
 7:00 pm  

Bay 2-232 Stony Mountain Road  
 

All Anzac & Gregoire Lakes Estates 
residents are welcome! 

 
  
 

 

 

 

If you wish to have your birthday or 
anniversary published in the Willow Lake 

News, please submit in writing & deliver to 
the Anzac Municipal Office. 

 

 
 

To 
Jerelyn Joy Pindog Seguin 

On December 13th 
 

 
Christmas Quotes  

 
 

May Peace be your gift at 
Christmas and your blessing 

all year through! ~Author 
Unknown 

 

Gifts of time and love are 
surely the basic ingredients of 
a truly Merry Christmas. ~Peg 

Bracken 
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ANZAC RECREATION & SOCIAL SOCIETY 
 
 

 

 

 
¶ Our number is still 780-334-2424 - Business Hours will Fluctuate, 

due to the Anzac Community Hall Renovations, please call 
ahead. 
 

¶ At this moment the Laundromat is Closed, sorry for any 
inconvenience. The contractors will keep us posted on reopening 
dates, once confirmed.  
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